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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 12th December 2016 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Tom Combe, Ian King, and Kirsty Lovatt.

Also present – SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne and Gordon Edgar. Connor Price (Flood Protection), PC Conal McEwan, 3 members of the public, and 2 representatives from the local press.

2.       
Apologies – Vicky Davidson, Caroline Cruickshank, and Alisdaire Lockhart.
3.       
Chairman’s Welcome and Introduction. 

4.       
Declarations of Interest – none.
Minutes of the meeting of the Selkirk and District Community Council held on 14th November 2016 were approved by Tom Combe and seconded by Ian King.
5.       
Matters Arising – Connor Price noted a few amendments to be made on behalf of Flood Protection from the previous minutes. The additional garden space for the gardens of the houses at Ettrickhaugh Road was still ongoing. Also, there is still a second phase of tree-planting to be completed.

6.       
Report from Community Police Officer. Report available electronically.
7.       
Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme – Connor Price presented the CC with the following information.

         
Flood Protection now has 100% functionality.
The gate across from Rob Elliot’s will be formally closed by Christmas and access through the gate will be managed by SBC.

With regards to traffic management, Dunsdalehaugh has re-opened and there are no further road closures planned.

The estimated end date offered by RJ MacLeod was initially 31st December 2016 but contract will now be complete by 15th December 2016.

The site compound facility on South Bridge Street will close down before Christmas with all public enquiries thereafter being signposted to SBC Headquarters. Andrew Dinnett and Connor Price will still be on board throughout 2017.

AP thanked CP on behalf of the CC for all the hard work and effort that has gone into making the flood protection scheme a success.

Dougie Purves asked if any Juniper bushes had been planted. CP did not have such data to hand but offered to bring it to the next CC meeting. DP also asked how the work at Mill Lade had cost but there was no data to hand for this. DP finally asked about wheelchair access to South Bridge Street. CP advised that this was in the process of being completed and in accordance with legislation.

With regard to tree felling and planting, full data was almost complete and would be available by January or February 2017.

MoP1 asked if there was a plan available re phase 3. CP advised that all data was on the website and that all updated plans have now been uploaded.

AP also asked that the CC’s thanks to Sylvia Taylor of RJ McLeod for her help with so many projects in the town be passed on to her.

8.       
Collation of Minor Works – All three councillors have been working very hard on the list which has since been updated by IK. IK also again encouraged others to look around Selkirk and see if anything else could be added to the list.

It is hoped that the work at the Auld Kirkyard will be completed by end of March 2017.

IK noted that the whole in the wall below the High School should be added to the list. He also pointed out that if the work had been carried out when initially mentioned, a Health and Safety issue could have been avoided. Cllr Edgar said that Amey are aware of the situation but there is still a debate as to who is responsible for the repair. However, SBC are monitoring the wall. TC echoed the sentiment re Health and Safety whilst IK noted that the fragility of the wall is not abetted by the constant flow of heavy traffic.
AP requested that the CC notice board at the Cross Keys be added to the list as the top of the board is damaged.
9.       
Planning - TBC
10.     
Open Forum – MoP1 asked for comments from the SBC councillors with regards to the implementation of a 200% rate on empty houses. Cllr Edgar made a declaration of interest and could, therefore, not make any comments. Cllr Ballantyne advised that there will be a review of this tax rate after a year. Leeway will be made for some owners and she assured that each case would be looked at. MoP 1 commented that it actually takes up to 4 months to get a reply. Cllr Ballantyne advised that anybody in that situation should contact their councillor. Cllr Ballantyne also noted that the thought process behind this tax was to encourage people to sell or rent their properties rather than leaving them empty.

DP asked if it would be possible to highlight dropped kerbs to stop people parking on or near them. Cllr Edgar replied that there was no legal requirement to do so. DP also asked when the Old Brig Road would be fixed. Again, Cllr Edgar advised that it is on the list to be fixed but they are working with limited resources.

11.     
Reports from SBC Councillors – Cllr Edgar reported that work would finally commence on the Glen Wall; the painting on speed bumps throughout Selkirk would be completed by end of March 2017; the drainage at North Bridge Street will be taken forward as a small scheme; and finally that the owners of Yarrow Terrace will be contacted re cutting the growth.
12.     
Selkirk Common Good Fund – The finances have been reviewed and they are in a much better position now than previously. It has been suggested that plaques be used to indicate where the SCGF has been used to make improvements.

Cllr Edgar will look into who owns Nettley Wood after AP advised that cycle tracks have been made there.
13.     
Glen Hotel Wall  - Report to be given at the next CC meeting
14.     
Correspondence – AP had received an email from Colin Gilmour re the Auld Kirkyard. Cllr Ballantyne already aware of this and has decided to have the headstones surveyed. If the headstones are unsafe, they will be laid flat until they can be restored. Looking to have the survey completed as soon as possible in order for the Auld Kirk group to take over.

15.     
Treasurer’s Report – TC passed a form to be completed by Cllr Edgar for the A7 Action Group to report how much they spent and on what.
16.     
Report from Sub-Committees – Cllr Edgar reported on behalf of the Selkirk Hill Management Group that all minor repairs have been undertaken and that the issues surrounding antisocial behaviour have gone. 
AP expressed his thanks to all involved in making the Christmas Illuminations a success and thanked TC for his previous input. Cllr Edgar will find out if it is possible to also have the lights on during the early morning (6am – 7:30am).

Chamber of Trades – nothing to report.

17.     
Reports from any other Community Organisations etc – IK reported that the Market Place Streetscape Group continues to meet and that discussions re street furniture and materials are still ongoing.
18.     
AOCB  - With regards to Blooming Selkirk, Cllr Ballantyne reported that the work at Fleshmarket Steps had now been completed. Local school pupils would be taking part in a History and Heritage project. Agreements had been made with the owners for local organisations to create a better frontage at the old St Mary’s church site
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 9th January 2017 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

